



Principal: Mr Stuart Mallott

Warboys Primary Academy Humberdale Way, Warboys Huntingdon, PE28 2RX Tel: 01487 822317 Email: office@wpa.education Web: www.wpa.education

Wednesday 3rd September 2025

Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope you and your families have had a restful and enjoyable summer break. As we begin the new academic year, I am delighted to welcome you back to Warboys Primary Academy.

Despite the rather wet and blustery start to the week, it has been heartening to see pupils return with such enthusiasm and positivity. They have settled back into school routines remarkably well, and the atmosphere across the school has been calm, focused and joyful.

A particularly warm welcome to our new EYFS pupils and their families. Starting school is a significant milestone, and it has been a pleasure to see our youngest learners exploring their new classroom, making friends, and getting to know the staff. Their first day has been a great success, and we are proud of how confidently they have embraced this new chapter.

Meet the Teacher Week – w/c 8th September:

We are pleased to invite you to our "Meet the Teacher" sessions, which will take place from **3:30 to 3:45pm** on the following days:

- Monday 8th September Year 1
- Tuesday 9th September Year 2
- Thursday 11th September Years 3 & 4
- Friday 12th September EYFS
- Monday 15th September Year 5
- Tuesday 16th September Year 6

These short sessions will be a chance for you to meet your child's class teacher and hear about the curriculum and learning planned for the year ahead.

Staffing updates:

We are pleased to share that we are fully staffed and ready for the year ahead. A warm welcome to Mrs Bennett, who joins us as the Years 3/4 teacher in Pumas class. We also extend a heartfelt welcome to Mrs Churchill, who joins our office team alongside Miss Brighty and Mrs Bradley. Their enthusiasm and experience will be a great asset to our school community.

We are also delighted to welcome Miss Leach, our new SENDCo, who will be working across both Upwood Primary and Warboys Primary. She is very keen to get started and is looking forward to working with and getting to know our pupils and parents. Her days at Warboys will be Tuesdays and Fridays with alternating Wednesdays, and she will be working closely with Mrs Parker to ensure a smooth transition.

In addition, we are pleased to announce that TDET have appointed Mrs Imms as the new full-time Trust-wide SENDCo. Mrs Imms previously supported the Trust one day a week while serving as SENDCo at Gladstone Primary School for four days. She will now be working closely with Miss Leach to strengthen SEND provision across our schools.



As many of you know, Mrs Reid (Seal's Class) will be going on maternity leave her last working day being Wednesday 17th September, and we wish her all the very best. We are pleased to share that Mrs Hamman is excited and keen to step into the role and continue the excellent work with the class.

We are also thrilled to announce that Miss Westwood is expecting a baby and is potentially looking to begin maternity leave in early January. We will keep you informed regarding how this will be covered to ensure continuity and support for pupils and families.

School outcomes:

I am proud to report that our statutory academic outcomes have shown improvements in:

- EYFS end-of-year results
- Phonics screening in Years 1 and 2
- Multiplication Tables Check in Year 4
- End of Year 6 SATs

These positive trends reflect the hard work of our pupils and staff, and we look forward to building on this success.

School Priorities for 2025–2026:

This year, we will build on the new systems introduced last year, concentrating on the following key areas to further enhance teaching and learning:

Behaviour

Consistent expectations across the school Addressing low-level disruption

Reading

Improving fluency and comprehension through a newly revised rich and engaging KS2 curriculum

Writing

Strengthening SPaG knowledge and application (Spelling, Punctuation and Grammar) Further developing writing stamina

Maths

Embedding Number Sense at KS2 Introducing the NCTEM maths curriculum in Years 1, 3 and 5

Pedagogy 'learning to learn'

Embedding Trust learning behaviours

Further developing teaching strategies across all year groups linked to the new TDET 'learning to learn' model

We are excited about the year ahead and look forward to working in partnership with you to support your child's learning and development.

Kind regards

Mr Mallott Principal

